
 

 
 
May 31, 2022 
 
 
Mary Beth Thomas 
UPF Corp 
3801 Standard Street 
Bakersfield, CA  93308 
 

RE: Notice of Final Action – Emission Reduction Credits 

 Facility Number: S-1126 

 Project Number: S-1211795 
 
Dear Ms. Thomas: 
 
The Air Pollution Control Officer has issued Emission Reduction Credits (ERCs) to 
Consolidated Fiberglass for emission reductions generated by the shutdown of a 
fiberglass filament manufacturing facility, at 3747 Standard Street, Bakersfield, CA.  The 
quantity of ERCs issued is 2,951 lb-NOx/yr, 7,429 lb-PM10/yr, 2,241 lb-CO/yr and 8,354 
lb-VOC/yr. 
 
UPF Corp has requested that the ERCs be issued to current owners Consolidated 
Fiberglass.  As such, enclosed are the ERC Certificates issued to Consolidated 
Fiberglass and a copy of the notice of final action that has been posted on the District’s 
website (www.valleyair.org). 
 
Notice of the District's preliminary decision to issue the ERC Certificates was posted on 
February 14, 2022.  The District's analysis of the proposal was also sent to CARB and 
US EPA Region IX on February 14, 2022.  No comments were received following the 
District’s preliminary decision on this project.  However, a typographical error in the notice 
itself was corrected to match the evaluation.  This change was minor and did not affect 
the basis for issuance of the above referenced ERCs. 
 
Also enclosed is an invoice for the engineering evaluation fees pursuant to District Rule 
3010.  Please remit the amount owed, along with a copy of the attached invoice, within 60 
days. 
 

http://www.valleyair.org/
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Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.  If you have any questions, please contact 
Ms. Erin Scott at (661) 392-5500. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 

 
Brian Clements 
Director of Permit Services 
 
BC:dk 
 
Enclosures 
 
cc:  Courtney Graham, CARB (w/enclosure) via email 
cc: Laura Yannayon, EPA (w/enclosure) via email 
 
 












